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that the profits will be given to  the Florence Nightingale 
Scholarships Fund of the National Council of Nurses of Great 
Britain. As there are upwards of 35,000 nurses associated 
in the National Council, and many thousands who are 
interested in the Memorial to the Lady with the Lamp, 
we feel sure, when published, “The Lady with the Candle ” 
will find a ready sale. Wouldn’t it be splendid if the 
‘‘ Candle ” secured a whole Scholarship in honour of the 
‘‘ Lamp ” 7 

WHAT OUR FELLOWS AND MEMBERS ARE DOING. 
Miss Sallie Round, All Saints’ Dispensary, Panvel, 

District Kolaba, Bombay Presidency, who has been in 
communication with the British College of Nurses in regard 
to the preparation of a paper on State Registration of 
Nurses which she presented at  the Conference convened by 
the Nurses’ Association of India, recently held in Bombay, 
writes to  tell us what interest the paper created. She says, 
‘ I certainly could not have prepared the paper without 

the help given me by the British College of Nurses, and I 
only hope I have done some good. The Registrar for the 
Bombay Presidency has asked for it, and Her Excellency, 
LadyBrabourne, says she will help in the movement so that 
Bombay shall not be behind, 

“ I  thought they would get tired of hearing of dates, 
resolutions, amendments, but the delegates at the Con- 
ference asked that the paper might be published in book 
form, as well as in the Nursing Jourtzal of India.” 

So the good work goes on. We congratulate Miss Round 
on her success. 

Miss E. M. Foulkes Pritchard, F.B.C.N., writes from Cape 
Town : 

“ I am sending my good wishes to  all my friends a t  the 
College, I do trust they are well, and I now have reached 
the happy moment of looking forward to seeing them again, 
as my long leave falls due next year, so I hope to  be in 
England for next Christmas, all being well. 

I have just been successful in getting all my nurses 
a t  each of the three Hospitals through their Final and 
Preliminary Examinations, which is very gratifying, and 
1 now breathe freely for a short while.” 
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Miss Mildred I. Walker, R.N., M.B.C.N., Chief of Division 
of Study for Graduate Nurses, Faculty of Public Health, 
U:iversity of Western Ontario, writes : 

I cannot tell you how much I enjoy the BRITISH 
JOURNAL OF NURSING each month, and I find i t  of assistance 
to me in my lectures to our students here who seem to 
enjoy it as well as myself. We have the JOURNALS on 
file in our Library and we hope eventually to  have them 
bound in order that they may be preserved for future 
reference. 

“With best wishes for the College and those associated 
with it.” 

Miss E. M. Bottrill, F.B.C.N., writes from Adelaide, 
South Australia : 

I would like to  express my thanks to  the Council for 
the i r  kind consideration to overseas members and with good 
wlshes for the continued influence of the College in the 
coming year.” 
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FIXTURES. 
January 19th.-Monthly Meeting of the Council. 2.30 p.m. 

LEGACIES T O  NURSES. 
Miss Frances Ada Beard, Shortlands Road, Beckenham, 

Kent, whose estate is valued a t  2c;32,169, left fl1,OOO and an 
annuity of L104 to Nurse Jean Gordon. 

APPOINTMENTS. 

MATRON. 
The Prince of. Wales’s General Hospital, Tottenham, N..- 

Miss Bessie Harriet Men, S.R.N., has been appointed Matron. 
She was trained at the Prince of Wales’s General Hospital, 
gaining her certificate in 1910, and has since held successively 
the posts of Ward Sister and Assistant Matron in the same 
institution. 

Dulwich Hospital, Dulwich, %E.-Miss Marian Pilkington, 
S.R.N., S.C.M., has been appointed Matron. She was trained 
a t  the Coventry Inkmary, and has been Maternity Sister, 
Sister Tutor and Housekeeping Sister at St. James’s Hospital, 
Leeds, Assistant Matron a t  the Mayday Road Hospital, Croydon, 
and Matron a t  St. Leonard’s Hospital, Shoreditch. 

AW~ISTANT MATRON. 
The Chelmsford and Essex Hospital, Chelmsford.-Miss A. S. 

Ketley, S.R.N., F.B.C.N., has been appointed Assistant Matron. 
She was trained a t  St. Bartholomew’s HosDital, London, and has 
been Theatre Sister at the Ruchanan Hospital; St. LeonarCs-on- 
Sea, Night Sister at the Enfield War Memorial Hospital, Theatre 
Sister a t  the Queen’s Hospital for Children, Hackney Road, 
London, Ward Sister at the Chelmsford and Essex I-Iospital. and 
Holiday Sister at the new Southend Hospital. Miss Ketley 
took the Housekeeping Course a t  the Lord Mayor Treloar’s 
Hospital, Alton. 

, ASSISTANT MATRON AND SISTER TUTOR. 
County Sanatorium and Isolation Hospital, Marlsfield, 

Leicester.-Miss E. J. Brew-Hunter, S.R.N., has been appointed 
Assistant Matron and Sister Tutor. She was trained at the 
Royal Infirmary, Huddersfield, and at the City Hospital, Sea- 
croft, Leeds, and has been Night Sister and Ward Sister at the 
Public Dispensary, Leeds, Surgical Ward Sister a t  the 
Children’s Hospital, Bradford, and Night Superintendent a t  
the City Fever Hospital, Bradford. . 

SENIOR SISTER AND SISTER TUTOR. 
Woking and District Victoria Hospital,eWoking.-Miss A. Ford, 

S.R.N., hzs been appointed Senior Sister and Sister Tutor. 
She was trained at the East Suffolk and Ipswich Hospital, 
Ipswich, where she was later Theatre Sister. She has also been 
Night Sister and. Ward Sister a t  the Lowestoft and North Suffolk 
Idospital, Lowestoft ; Ward Sister at St. Andrew’s Hospital, 
Bow ; Sister Tutor and Theatre Sister at the Cheshire Joint, 
Sanatorium, Market Drayton; and Night Sister a t  the Surrey 
County Sanatorium, Milford. 

HEALTH VISITOR AND CLINIC NURSEd _ _  
Heston and Isleworth Public Health Department.--Miss L. B. 

Young, S.R.N., has been appointed Health Visitor and Clinic 
Nurse. She was trained at Guy’s Hospital, London ; and has 
been Sister-in-Charge of the Gynscological and Obstetric floor 
at the Peiping Union Medical College, China, 

THE PASSING BELL, 
We regret to  announce the death on December llth, 

1934, of Miss Janet Walker Wikon, late Sister, Queen 
Alexandra’s Imperial Military Nursing Service, after having 
been in failing health for several years. 

Trained a t  the Great Northern Central Hospital, Miss 
Wilson was appointed to the Axmy Nursing Service in 
1895, and on the reorganisation of the Army Nursing 
Service, she was appointed Sister in Queen Alexandra’s 
Imperial Military Nursing Service. She served in the 
Royal Victoria Hospital, Netley, and in Malta, and also 
the British Expeditionary Force in France during the first 
few weeks of the Great War. Owing to ill-health she 
retired from the Q.A.I.M.N.S. in 1916 after a period of 
21 years’ devoted service, and much to  the regret of her 
many friends who now mourn her loss. 
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